Minutes November 2, 2020

A regular meeting of the Minersville Town Council was held on Monday November 2, 2020 at 5:00pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Caleb Evans, Kolby Blackner, Brandon Wiseman, Kalie Stringer and Kade

Blackner. Town Clerk Cherie Wood

Visitors: Barry Marshall, Dusty Bradshaw, Scott Albrecht and Gaelynn Brienholt.

Prayer was given by Caleb Evans Mayor Evans open the meeting at 5:03 pm

Minutes: There were two spelling errors on the minutes. Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 5th 2020 council meeting with corrections. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Dusty Bradshaw would like to get a business license for his rock carving business at 189 East in Minersville. He has a mobile unit that he can take the equipment to carve headstones or rocks at residences, he also would like to be able to do it outside at his home. The council asked about noise and would like Dusty to be aware of the noise ordinance late at night. As they are concerned about the loud grinding equipment. Dusty explained to the council that it is not a large business it is just a hobby of his, the biggest job he has done is for Milford City for the new city offices. Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve a 10.00 business license for Dusty Bradshaw, Dust-N-Rock. Kalie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kolby Blackner would like to bring the council up to date on the water project. Kolby explained to the council that the Engineers would like to know if the town has made the decision if they want Sunrise to provide construction observation for the project. And also, if the council feels that they would like to get an easement from Pearson's to go up 500 West with the new pipeline.

Sunrise has drawn up an Amendment No. 1 to the contract that adds \$2600.00 for the easement preparation and \$20,000.00 for construction observation which would be paid out of the \$100,000.00 contingency money that was borrowed in the loan.

Kade Blackner made a motion to accept the Amendment No. 1 to the agreement for Engineering and Technical Services Work release No. 2019-1 Minersville Town Culinary Water Project 2020. Kalie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kolby also informed the council that the pre-construction meeting will be this Wednesday at 3:00 pm starting at the Town Office and then visiting the site.

Mayor Evans let the council know that we were able to get the other 3 easements needed for the project. Lyle and Shanna Carter signed the easement wanting no compensation. Mark Truman signed the easement with the agreement that the Town give him 1 (one) residential water impact fee waiver for him to use on the property south of town designated on the map that will be attached to his agreement. Todd Marshall President of the Minersville Land and Livestock Co. would like to receive 2(two) residential water impact fee waivers for use on the property if sold South of Town, designated on the map attached to the agreement. Todd would also like the council to consider changing the agreement that was made back on November 19, 2001 with the Town Council that Minersville Land and Livestock received a credit of \$12,200.00 towards Minersville city impact fees, (at that time impact fees were \$1,250.00 so that would consist of 10 impact fees) to a set number of 10 water impact fees so

there would be a total of 12 water impact fees if they were to sell the property south of Minersville for building lots.

Kade Blackner made a motion to approve the easement agreement with Mark Truman for one water impact fee wavier for a building lot in the designated area on the map. Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Brandon Wiseman made a motion to approve the easement agreement with Minersville Land and Livestock giving the two water impact fee waivers for building lots south of town and designated on the map, and also to change the \$12,200.00 credit to Ten water impact fees for a total of twelve for Minersville Land and Livestock. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kade Blackner would like to let the council know that UDOT has agreed to match our \$8,000.00 towards the drainage study to complete the 16,000.00 study from Sunrise in order to have the State Road fix our drainage problem on Center Street. If the study costs more than 16,000.00 the town will have to cover it.

Kade has also received a work release from Sunrise Engineering for the 16,000.00 to start the drainage study project. Kade would like to add one more section of town on the study but would ask that the council approve this work release so that Sunrise can get started on the project and then add another amendment on the project in hopes it will be within his budget that he has left in the road fund. Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve the Work Release No. 2020-1 Minersville Town Drainage Analysis 2021 in the amount of \$16,000.00, Kalie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Brandon Wiseman made a motion to accept the Cooperative agreement with UDOT of the matching funds of \$8,000.00 towards our drainage study project in the amount of \$16,000.00, Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Mayor Caleb Evans would like to address the council about a concern that was brought to his attention from people in the community and see if the council would like to put together a committee to address and prepare for the aftermath of the election. The citizens are concerned that another crisis may hit close to home and possibly disrupt the supply chain for goods and services to Minersville. Mayor Evans feels that even though it is not our responsibility as a council to take care and meet everyone's needs in the community, it seems like people turn to the Mayor and Town Council in time of need. Kolby Blackner stated that realistically Minersville Town is only responsible for delivering water and providing sewer service but understands that the Mayor does have the authority to step in and call higher authorities such as the Governor's office for help. The council agreed to leave it up to the concerned citizens to create the committee and the Town Council would be willing to help where needed.

Hazard Mitigation planning team for Five County: Kade Blackner would like to talk to Les Whitney and see what Milford City has done for this team and if the LEPC can work on it.

Kalie Stringer would like to address some Cemetery concerns. Kalie feels that things around the town are being neglected and feels that possibly Brandon Davis doesn't have the time to do all the cemetery and town duties. Kalie suggested taking the cemetery contract away from Brandon and the money associated with it and either hire someone else to just do the cemetery or let Brandon and Barry do it together and make it part of their regular duties. That would save the town 450.00 per month and that money could be put back in the budget. Kalie does not want to raise water rates again to make the payment on the new water project so she was thinking this would help free up some money in the budget. Barry Marshall explained to the council that he is willing to help at the cemetery and doesn't

feel like the money should be taken from Brandon. Barry was on the council when the council gave Brandon the money for the cemetery and explained to the council why it was given to him. The council decided to put this concern on old business and address it at a later date.

Town Clerk Cherie Wood went over the budget review with the council. Everything is still in budget. Cherie reviewed the sales tax from last year and compared it to the revenue this year. The revenue is a few thousand dollars less than this time last year.

Pay bills: The Council reviewed the bills presented. Kolby Blackner made the motion to pay the bills. Kalie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Old Business:

Scott Albrecht gave the council an update on the cattle harvest plant. The land purchase is in process. Scott asked the council if there has been anything done on their part, have they discussed it with legal council or made any decisions? Kalie Stringer would like to know why other places have turned him away? Scott said that they couldn't supply the water. There have been citizens concerned and wondering if there was going to be a public hearing before the council made a decision. The council would like to see some property under contract so they know that this is for sure something that is going to happen and still need to get legal council on a contract for supplying water to them. There is still concerns on the sewer BODs also that will need to be addressed. Scott will come back to the council in December.

Other Business:

Kade Blackner let the council know that the water usage at the firehouse is still high but is off for the winter and they are looking at putting in other landscaping next year.

Concerns with the structure that is being built over containers at 390 West 200 North, Council feel that it is not legal and needs the County Building Inspector to be notified. Send letter to property owner letting them know that building needs to be stopped until code is met.

Brandon Wiseman let the council know that Laurel Carter will be a new board member on the Hospital Board.

Kade Blackner made a motion to adjourn, Brandon Wiseman seconded the motion. All was in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm

Cherie C. Wood

Minutes November 23, 2020

An emergency Council Meeting was held Monday November 23, 2020 at 8:00 am at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Caleb Evans, Kade Blackner, Kalie Stringer, Kolby Blackner and Brandon Wiseman. Town Clerk Cherie Wood Public Works Supervisor Brandon Davis and Barry Marshall. Visitors: Via zoom Ben Coray from Sunrise Engineering.

Prayer was given by Kolby Blackner

Mayor Caleb Evans called the meeting to order at 8:10 am and turned the time over to Ben Coray to explain the situation that the contractors have run into at the spring.

Ben Coray explained that during preliminary construction activities in preparation for the excavation and construction of the new spring pump vault and addition, it was discovered that the existing spring control building does not have a foundation; rather it was constructed as a concrete box that simply sits on the ground. Groundwater flowing under the existing building and discharging out the west side was also discovered. The lack of a foundation on the existing building and the existing groundwater create a condition in which it would be difficult and costly to construct the new spring pump vault adjacent to the existing building as originally designed.

Ben told the council that there are three options that we could look at.

#1 Sure up the existing building for approximately \$35,000 to \$40,000

#2 Make sure the vault is spaced away from the existing building moving it to a new location this option would be an extra \$20,000 to \$22,000

#3 Demolition of the existing spring building and the construction of a new spring control building that incorporates the pump vault and chlorinator room within the new building. Approximately \$40,000 for building and \$20,000 for the engineers to provide design services to revise the design of the spring control building and resubmit the changes to the Division of Drinking Water for approval.

Brandon Wiseman asked if the new building will be constructed in the same place with the water flowing under it? Ben answered yes but with a better drainage system being put in it will divert some of the high water. The ground will also be dried out before footings are poured.

Mayor Evans asked how this will affect the time using the well if we demolish the building. Ben said the well would have to be used for 2 months. Brandon Davis is pretty sure it should be fine as long as we keep some heat in the building. Barry Marshall also thinks it should be fine because no farmers are using their wells so the aquafers should be fine.

Ben would like Brandon to run a test on the well in the next little while to make sure it can keep water to the town. It will most likely be after the first of the year before they would start on the demo of the building.

The council discussed the option of taking the generator out of the project freeing up \$71,000 before using up all the contingency money on this one change. If no other changes need to be made then there is a possibility of still purchasing the generator with the remaining contingency money.

Kade Blackner made a motion to approve AMEMDMENT NO. 2 to the AGREEMENT FOR ENGINEERING AND TECHNICAL SERVICES. WORK RELEASE NO. 2019-1 MINERSVILLE TOWN CULINARY WATER PROJECT 2020. Brandon Wiseman seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kade Blackner made a motion to adjourn. Kalie Stringer seconded the motion

Meeting adjourned 8:47 am

Cherie C. Wood